
 

 

 

 

Feedback: Special TVET Bargaining meeting – 17 August 

2023 
 

Draft 2024/25 TVET College Calendar 

The employer submitted and presented a draft 2024/25 TVET College Calendars for inputs and 

comments. The employer indicated that they envisaged finalising the two calendars by the end of 

September 2023. Labour noted the report and will circulate the draft documents to members for input. 

Members are requested to peruse the two attached draft TVET College Calendars and submit inputs and 

comments to peter.mngomezulu@psa.co.za by 25 August 2023. 

 

Collective Agreement on measures to facilitate translation of employees who were 

excluded in Ministerial Determination on Permanent Appointment of Temporary Staff in 

line with section 198(B) of Labour Relations Act, 1995 as amended 

The employer indicated that it has requested a legal opinion regarding the implementation of the 

collective agreement. It requested that the matter be deferred to the next bargaining meeting for further 

discussions. Labour expressed dissatisfaction about the conduct of the employer and requested the 

matter to be fast-tracked. The employer apologised and committed to table the matter as soon as the 

legal opinion is received.  

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website (www.psa.co.za), send an email to 

ask@psa.co.za or contact PSA Provincial Offices. 

 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 

 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: EDUCATION LABOUR RELATIONS COUNCIL (ELRC) 
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